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SO MUCH COMING UP THIS HALF TERM  
This half term, we have lots of events coming up, both for children and our whole community. 

Letters will go out about events but we are also keen to give you as much notice as possible for 

dates and times.  
 

School Class Photos and Year 6 leavers photos - Thursday 12th June  
Nursery Sports Event - Wednesday 18th June 2.30 - 3.00 pm  

Sports Day - Friday 20th June Rec & KS1 9.30 am  KS2 2.00 pm.  Our Coffee and Cake volunteer team will have 

lots of lovely refreshments available to purchase.  We hope to see you there! 

KS2 Performance - I'm an 11 year old - GET ME OUT OF HERE! - Tuesday 8th July 1.30pm & Wednesday 9th July 

5.30pm 

Summer Disco - Friday 11th July - FS & KS1 4.00 - 5.00 pm  KS2 5.30 - 6.30 pm 

Parent Consultations - Wednesday 16th July and Thursday 17th July 3.30pm – 6 pm. 

Summer Fayre  Friday 18th July 2.00pm 

Year 6 Leavers Evening - Wednesday 23rd July 5.00pm  

Final Assembly of the School Year - Thursday 24th July 9.00am 

Last Day of Summer Term - Thursday 24th July 
 

CLASS PHOTOS – THURSDAY 12TH JUNE 
Our school photographer from Fraser Portraits will be joining us for the morning tomorrow, Thursday 12th June 

to take our class photos and individual photos of our Year 6 leavers.  Please can we ask that all children come 

into school wearing their school uniform, with a school jumper or cardigan to wear if possible.  All nursery 

children are invited to come along to school at 9.00 am if you would like your child to be part of the whole 

class photograph.  For those children who don't normally attend nursery on a Thursday morning this would see 

you popping along with your child at 9.00 am using the main school entrance, staying for the photo and then 

taking your child home again afterwards. 

 

HAF SUMMER PROGRAMME  
The HAF (Holiday Activities and Food) programme offers free school holiday 

sports sessions, healthy food, and enriching activities for children all day long. 

This year, the HAF programme will run from Monday – Thursday between Monday 28th July and Thursday 

22nd August. If you receive Free School Meals, your child can attend free of charge. 

To book your child’s place, follow this link: https://family.premier-education.com/add-course/931169 or scan 

the barcode on the posters around the school. 

If you would like any support, please speak with a member of the admin team. 

 

SUMMER FAYRE PREPARATIONS– 18TH JULY 
Our wonderful Coffee and Cake team need your help! 

We are requesting volunteers to help man a stall for a slot during the afternoon at the Summer Fayre on Friday 

18th July, from 2:00pm onwards.  If you can support the running of our Summer Fayre, please let a member of 

our office team know. 

The Coffee and Cake Team would also appreciate any donations of raffle prizes for Summer Fayre raffle – if 

you have any unwanted gifts or links with organisations who may be willing to provide donations, please get in 

touch via the office team. They are also looking for donations for the Nearly New stall – please drop off any 

donations to the office!  Everyone is always welcome when the Coffee & Cake team meet from 9.00am each 

Tuesday. 

https://family.premier-education.com/add-course/931169


CALLING ALL YEAR 6 CHILDREN  
Newton Abbot Youth Centre, have developed transition programmes because they 

understand transitioning from primary school to secondary school can be a 

challenging and often daunting time for young people.  

The team want to help with this transition and give young people an opportunity to meet their new 

classmates, have some fun and help them feel ready for the new term. These sessions will be run and 

supported by experienced youth workers. 

To support this transition, The Station (Newton Abbot Youth Centre) is opening their Wednesday evening youth 

club to Year 6 from 4th June until Summer. This will be alongside current year 7s. 

They will also be hosting a Class of ‘25 party for young people (Year 6) starting secondary school this 

September. This has been a really successful event we have held for 6 consecutive years! This will be on 

Thursday 31st July 2025 @ 11am until 2pm. This is a mixed session for young people attending any local 

secondary school in Newton Abbot.  

Notes for parents/carers: 

• For our youth club sessions, we ask young people to just arrive with an emergency contact number. 

Following their first session parents will be sent a text to complete a registration form. 
 

• Spaces must be booked in advance via QR code for the Class of 25’ event (located on the posters 

around the school!) 

SUMMER HOLIDAY LUNCH SUPPORT - THAT FOODBANK 
As we approach the summer months, we are aware that the forthcoming summer holiday 

period can be particularly challenging for many families due to the absence of school 

meals. To better prepare and ensure that no children or families go without or struggle to 

manage the cost of additional lunches That Foodbank are offering holiday lunch support 

to any and all families who feel that additional support would be helpful. 

 

THAT foodbank are able to provide a week's worth of lunch ingredients at the food bank over the school 

holidays. The food packs will contain ingredients to make lunches throughout the week including items like 

bread, cheese, ham, fruit and small snacks. These will be available for collection ONLY, usually a Monday 

morning, times will be communicated directly to those who take up the service. 

  

Anyone wishing to use this service over the summer holiday period will need to contact THAT Foodbank 

by 30th June 2025 by calling 01626 437310 or emailing office@thatfoodbank.com.  THAT foodbank opening 

hours are Monday - Friday 10 am - 1 pm. 

 

A SPECIAL MENTION FOR JAKE HARRY 
All staff would like to give a special ‘shout out’ to Jake Harry this week. While Jake was taking part in a P.E. 

lesson with years 2, 3 and 4, he noticed that a younger pupil was struggling with their javelin throwing 

technique and was becoming upset about this. Without being asked, Jake made the beautiful decision to first 

comfort the child and then ask why they were upset. But Jake did not stop there! After establishing what was 

causing the discomfort, Jake independently offered to take the child to an appropriate space to practice 

their javelin skills, checking in with adults that this was appropriate.  

Jake showed empathy, understanding and care (as well as excellent javelin skills!) when supporting another 

pupil. What a FANTASTIC role model Jake was for our school and community. Well done Jake, we are all 

incredibly proud of you.  

PLAYLEADER NOMINATIONS FOR POSITIVE PLAY 
We are really pleased that our Year 5 playleaders, who meet after school each Thursday, and 

have been supporting play at lunchtimes have been keen to nominate children that they see 

demonstrating positive play behaviours.  

The children that they have noticed this week who will be receiving certificates in assembly on Friday are:  

Kailum Brailey – for bringing the joy of music to our lunchtimes  

Louie Satterley-Bowden – for bringing the joy of music to our lunchtimes   

 

Congratulations to you all, and many thanks to all of our playleaders. 

 



CELEBRATING SUCCESS – ‘GOING FOR GOALS’ 
This week we are encouraging children to celebrate the way in which they engage with the school’s Core 

Offer, particularly how they are connecting with those around them as part of our focus upon ‘Going for 

Goals’. Children are currently spending time thinking about and developing an understanding of their 

aspirations for themselves and the world and working together. 
 

This sits firmly within the British Values of understanding of the value of mutual respect as well as an 

understanding of responsibility.  
 

The following children will be celebrated in assembly on Friday 13th June with a focus upon: 

'I think about what I do and say, knowing that it effects not just me but others 

around me as well.' 
 

• Miss Butler has nominated Phoebe Manley  

• Mrs Penn has nominated Sylvie Tinmurth  

• Miss Jacob has nominated Elizabeth Bennett  

• Miss Dennis has nominated Theo Bush  

• Miss Cameron has nominated Ernest Trenfield  

• Miss Brown has nominated Dollie Waller and Callum Bromfield  

• Mrs Cousins has nominated Eloisa Davis  

• Mrs Peatt has nominated Evanna Harry  

• Miss Manley has nominated Ronnie Waller and Bonnie Walters  

• Miss Shopland has nominated Doc Storer  

• Mr Smart has nominated Kyla Mealand  

• Mr Hankin has nominated Koa Macfarlane and Millie West  

• Mrs Russell has nominated Jake Harry and Lola Gannaway-Pitts  

 

All parents, relatives and wider community members are encouraged to join us for this weekly celebration – it’s 

a great way to round off the week, whether you are connected to nominated children or not. We look 

forward to seeing you. 

ATTENDANCE 
Please find below the attendance information for each class last week, great effort. Well done! 

 

OVERALL 

 

Nursery 

B2 SB & SJP 

Reception 

B1 LJ 
Year 1  

CD 
Year 2  

SB  
Year 3  

MC 
Year 4  

JM 
Year 5  

IF 
Year 6  

GH  

94.6 88.6 82.8 94.4 93.7 95.9 98.1 93.1 86.5 

 


